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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

OCTOBER 6, 2010 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, David Hedderly-Smith and Cory McNeely.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the August 4th board of directors meeting were reviewed.  (Minutes were not taken for the September 8th meeting, as a quorum was not met.)  Holly made the motion to approve as corrected.  Lisa seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the eight months ended August 31, 2010 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  Cory noted that budget variances year to date were the result of no architectural review fees being collected as of 8/31, as well as higher than expected legal and general facility maintenance fees.  Cash balances should be adequate to cover expenses through the remainder of the year.
3. Ted updated the board on the Jonathan Baird lawsuit.  A hearing before a judge was held on September 16th.  The judge found in favor of the PHOA on the grounds that Baird’s rental activity was in violation of the Pinebrook CC&R’s, and ordered Baird to cease rental activities of his property.  The judge, however, did not rule on whether the rental activity was a nuisance or violated County ordinances.  The judge granted Baird’s attorney two months for additional discovery to prepare a defense of nuisance charges.  It was noted that Baird was able to obtain a business license for “Nightly Rentals” from Summit County.  The board discussed this issue, and voiced their general concern that various County officials approved a “Nightly Rental” business license, even after Ted wrote a letter to the issuing departments that notified them of the County ordinances that Baird was violating.
4. Dan noted that the pending architectural design disagreements with the owner of Pineridge lot 11 have been satisfactorily resolved, and that the owner has agreed to the legal stipulations requested by the HOA’s attorney, Craig Hoggan.
5. Dan discussed a parking area being built on Pinebrook lot 93.  He said the current renters own a business, and wanted a parking pad for employees and/or visitors to allow easier access to the home.  The board was in agreement that a parking pad should not be allowed on that lot.  Dan noted that Craig Hoggan would draft a letter to the owner explaining the HOA’s position.
6. Dan noted that the owner of Boothill lot 17 contacted Gorgoza Water Company when they ripped out the water line while building an addition on the house which had not been approved by the Architectural Control Committee.  Cory sent a certified letter asking them to cease building activities and present a set of plans to the committee for proper review.

7. The board discussed the PMA’s switch to Pride Security.  The owners of Pride Security happened to stop by Gorgoza’s office at the time, which allowed Perry Rose and Bill Sandoval the opportunity to discuss the services they provide.  It was noted that the HOA’s website would be updated with the new security company’s contact information.

8. It was noted that the next board meeting would be held on Wednesday, November 3rd.  Items of importance would include review and approval of the 2011 budget.

9. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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